
TRA-AGENCY ORANDUM 

KENTUCKY PUBLIC SERVllCE CQMMllSSilQN 

To: Case No. 201 1-00161 

From: Helen Helto 

Re: Lexington Public Meeting, Bryan Station High School 

Date: September 14, 201 1 

A public meeting was held at Bryan Station High School, Lexington, KY on 
. September 7, 201 1. Commissioners received the following comments from the public. 

1. Elizabeth Crowe supports environmental surcharge for improving quality of air 
and peoples’ health. Cheap rates in Kentucky have been artificially low because of the cost 
of health problems due to coal. We should invest in energy efficiency, clean renewables, 
solar, wind and hydro. She stated these are the true low cost energy sources and avoid 
environmental degradation. 

2. Lane Boldman appreciates environmental standards and that these standards 
are the cost of doing business for utilities. She stated the utilities should pay not the 
customer. She is concerned with the PSC’s interpretation of “least cost” analysis such as 
the recent case wherein the PSC denied LG&E’s application for wind. PSC needs to 
broaden its scope of “least cost.” Kentucky should not upgrade outdated plants, rather 
investments should be made in renewables and energy efficiency. 

3. Jeff Young endorses the above statements and believes the lowest cost 
source should be the utilities most profitable. The Kentucky regulatory framework is 
suboptimal in removing barriers for energy efficiency and for utilities to invest in renewables. 
The Governor’s energy strategy is pretty good. He is concerned with health impact of coal. 

4. Deborah Payne stated that the cost of electricity is artificially low and 
misleads customers that it is a good thing when we are paying with our health. She 
supports the environmental surcharge, but it should be used to clean up the air and invest in 
alternative energy sources. 

5. Benjamin Ordin, a UK student, supports the environmental surcharge but it is 
absurd that it should be a financial burden on the customers. 

6. Carl Vogel stated he opposed the change from wet ash to a dry landfill at the 
Brown plant. The impact has not been sufficiently examined. He discussed the harm of 
heavy metals in wet ash. He stated the Brown Plant is old and inefficient and there should 
be no investing in retrofitting it. He stated money should be used in looking for alternatives. 
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